[bookmark: _GoBack]PIEDMONT CORVETTE CLUB
Monthly Business Meeting
March 19, 2019
Welcome and call to order:
· The meeting was called to order by the Vice President at 7:00 pm at Ledo’s in Warrenton.
· The pledge of allegiance was recited.
· There were 19 members in attendance.

Minutes from the previous club meeting were sent to membership by email.  The minutes were approved by Club members.  Bill Sterling moved to accept minutes, Rob Talbot second this motion.  Minutes approved.

Ron LeDrew, Clay Voigt and Lynn Zagrod were not present at meeting.

The treasurer reported that the Club has a balance of $1817.08 in the checking account.
  
The Sunshine Lady reported on March celebrations.

Secretary stated that her report was electronically sent to club members.

No Webmaster’s report.

No Director’s Report.

Vice President’s Report:
· Attending an LAPC meeting in Loudoun our VP found out that 75% of internet traffic passes through Loudoun County because most of the data centers are in that area.  At one site where batteries are stored there is 7000-8000 gallons of acid used in these batteries.

No President’s Report.

Unfinished business:
· Tom Vollrath reported on the Christmas Dinner.  The Club has voted on Sunday, December 8, 2019 to hold this event at the Inn at Vint Hill.  In order to get the price offered per dinner we must have at least 25 people attend.  Menu will be selected at a later date.
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New Business:
· The picnic was discussed.  We need to brainstorm to get this event set in motion.  Date, place, etc.  We will review past picnics and are open to any suggestions from Club members.  
· Kris McCandless spoke about the Northern VA Corvette Club’s trip to Bowling Green to celebrate the 50th anniversary of their Club.  The trip is planned for July, 2019.  Those wishing to join the group can contact Kris for more information.
· Kris also reminded that the Corvette Crabs and Rally put on the Northern Virginia Club will be held on April 28, 2019. 
· Kris wanted to let us know that Larry at Broadview Motors did a super job for him and Kris is pleased and wants the Club to know that we have a great place to have our Vettes worked on.  Thank you Larry.

Open Discussion:
· Nothing.

50/50 Drawing:
· Total $43.00.  $22.00 to club, 21.00 to winner Lynn Windingland.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Bill Sterling, Clint made a second to this motion.  Meeting adjourned at 7:30.



Prepared by
Carol Kohler, Secretary.




